

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Tawni Regier Board Chair Crafi3 / CASA Volunteer

David Burkhart Board Treasurer Financial Controller

Celeste Keneally Board Secretary Special Event Coordinator

> Josh Stellmon Attorney

Ginny Robinson 'ormer Mental Health Director

Heather Jenson Ad Rep / Media

Hon. Sen. Betsy Johnson Honorary Board Member

> Nakesha Womble Executive Director



a United Way Agency

Clatsop CASA Program Inc. is a 501 (c) (3) charitable organization. Donations are tax deductible to the extent allowed by law.

TAX ID 93-1232566

Court Appointed Special Advocates

818 Commercial Street – Suite # 401 PO Box 514, Astoria, OR 97103 Tel: 503-338-6063

August 16, 2021

City of Gearhart PO Box 2510 Gearhart, OR 97138

Re: Check No. 29614

Dear City of Gearhart,

On behalf of the Board of Directors, thank you so much for your Grant Donation of \$3,000.00 to the Clatsop CASA Program! Your generosity makes it possible for us to support our CASA volunteers in their work to make a difference in a child's life.

Evidence shows that children in foster care do better with a CASA than children without a CASA. They have shorter stays in foster care, fewer foster care placements, and have less involvement in the delinquency system. The advocacy provided by a CASA can also help to disrupt intergenerational cycles of family violence, illegal drug use, and dysfunctional relationships that are often part of the lives of the children we serve.

We rely on generous community members like you to provide CASA advocacy to the children who need it. Thank you again for your support!

Sincerely,

Nakesha Womble Executive Director

Clatsop CASA Program complies with applicable federal civil rights laws and does not discriminate based on race, color, national origin, disability, religion, sex, gender identity, sexual orientation, or age. Clatsop CASA Program operates its program, services, and activities in compliance with federal nondiscrimination laws.

August 24, 2021

City Council City of Gearhart PO Box 2510 Gearhart, OR 97138

Dear Mayor Cochran and City Council Members:

The Trail's End Board of Directors sends a sincere thank you for the generous grant towards our building roof the 2021-2 fiscal year. We are moving forward and hope to have the project done in late fall or early spring at the latest. The funding you provided means replacement before anything serious happens.

We did not know about the award at the time of our 70th Annual Judged Show this month or we would have made the announcement to the community members attending then. But Mayor Paulina represented Gearhart well by presenting an announcement of the Mayor's Award.

This year's President Richard Newman and the entire Board has put acknowledgements in our minutes on our website.trailsendart.org and our Newsletter. Thank you again.

Sincerely,

Kathleen Paino

Kitty. Paino, Past-President

cc: Chad Sweet, Krysti Ficker





Gearhart Mayor's Award Martha Urman, Acrylic, Pale Winter Light



Blog posting 89049 Hwy 101 fire

Jeanne Mark <jrosmark@msn.com>

Tue, Aug 31, 2021 at 8:19 AM

To: "Krysti (City Hall)" <krysti@cityofgearhart.com>

Cc: "chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com" <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com>

Good morning Krysti,

Thank you for the very informative blog posting about the fire yesterday. We know our GVFD do a amazing job for Gearhart and we are so grateful for this, their courage and skills, at stamping out fires plus keeping all of us safe whatever comes up for them. It's remarkable and I wonder if people realize what an invaluable asset they are to our community. We certainly do.

Gratitude also for the other area fire units in our county for their very mportant assist yesterday and at whatever turn they are needed. Everything is so dry right now and it's just downright scary.

It's helpful for us to know about these situations and, again, thank you for keeping us informed.

Please forward this email to Interim Fire Chief Josh Como. We are so glad and proud to have him serve our community in this capacity and are hopeful he will be hired as the new Chief. He and his family members have served Gearhart well as members of the GVFD for many years.

Thanks again.

Best and with gratitude,

Jeanne and Wilson Mark

Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone



Fireworks Council Correspondence

Maryann Smith <maryanns.smith@yahoo.com>
Tue, Aug 31, 2021 at 5:37 PM
To: "chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com" <chadsweet@cityofgearhart.com" <krysti@cityofgearhart.com" <krysti@cityofgearhart.com

I would like to encourage the City of Gearhart not to put a ban on the legal fireworks. I understand the need to keep everyone safe and reduce fire risks, however, those are caused by the illegal fireworks that are generally set of by tourists. The local families enjoy the legal fireworks and tradition of celebrating the 4th of July. Please consider keeping things as they are for the community. Thank you,

Maryann Smith 232 E Kershul Cr, Gearhart